X - 9744

THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS
OF THE
FEDERAL RESERVE SYSTEM

## Statement for the Press

For release in morning newspapers Sunday, November 22, 1936

November 21, 1936

Chairman Eccles issued the following statement:

"The Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System met during the week with the Federal Advisory Council and later with the Presidents of the Federal Reserve Banks. In addition, there was a meeting of the Federal Open Market Committee.

"In the course of these meetings, the business and credit situation was fully reviewed. Particular attention was given to the fact that since the Board's action last July in raising reserve requirements, there has been a continued and substantial increase of member bank reserves, resulting principally from a further large inflow of gold from abroad, so that member bank reserves are once more far in excess of legal requirements and of present or prospective needs of commerce, industry and agriculture.

"Those charged with responsibility for credit and reserve policy are now giving careful consideration to the various problems raised by the effects of these reserves with a view to taking such action at such time as it appears to be necessary in the public interest."